

Legislative History for Connecticut Act

HB 6160 (86-403) 1986
technical corrections
Jud: 0
Sen: 4042-4057 16p
Hse: 6088-6096, 6731-6755, 8653-8686
~~47p. 68~~
~~17p.~~
84

Transcripts from the Joint Standing Committee Public Hearing(s) and/or Senate
and House of Representatives Proceedings

Connecticut State Library

Compiled 2013

S-259

CONNECTICUT
GEN. ASSEMBLY
SENATE

PROCEEDINGS
1986

VOL. 29
PART 11
3711-4103

MAY 7, 1986

149

machine is closed. Clerk please tally the vote.

The result of the vote:

36 YEA

0 NAY

The Resolution is adopted. The Senate will stand at ease.

Can we move along please? Senator Richard Johnston.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

I believe we wanted to do the--

THE CHAIR:

--the revised Bill?

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Yes Mr. President.

THE CLERK:

Page 2 of the Calendar, Calendar 670, Substitute for House Bill 6160, File 562, AN ACT CONCERNING THE REVISOR'S TECHNICAL CORRECTIONS TO THE GENERAL STATUTES AND TO CERTAIN PUBLIC OR SPECIAL ACTS, as amended by House Amendment, Schedules A, B, C, D, E, G and H, Favorable Report of the Committee on Judiciary.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Richard Johnston.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you Mr. President. I move acceptance of the Committee's Report and passage of the Bill and I believe there are Amendments.

MAY 7, 1986

150

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule A, LCO 4448, introduced by
Senator Zinsser.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Zinsser.

SENATOR ZINSSER:

Thank you Mr. President. I would move the Amendment,
waive its reading and ask permission to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection you may proceed.

SENATOR ZINSSER:

Before I start, Mr. President, could I ask the Clerk to
give the LCO number?

THE CHAIR:

LCO number 4448.

SENATOR ZINSSER:

Okay, thank you Mr. President. This particular Amendment--

THE CHAIR:

May I interrupt you at this time? In view of the fact
that there are a number of Amendments, I'm going to ask the
cooperation of every member of this body. That you stay as
close as you can to this chamber because I will move these
things along as fast as I can. It's your interest here
is certainly of the utmost importance and due to the time

MAY 7, 1986

constraints, I would ask your cooperation. Senator Zinsser.

SENATOR ZINSSER:

Thank you Mr. President. A few days ago we adopted a Bill in this chamber called the cogeneration bill. This Amendment would make some minor changes in that. Number one, we would indicate rather than a facility absolutely having to have 20 percent thermal output in a calendar year, that the thermal output must come to that in a period of time so that in case somebody may have 19 percent in one year and 20 the next year and 18 the next and maybe 21, we don't want to jeopardize that particular ability so this would take care of that problem.

The other part of the Amendment would grandfather in any cogenerator who may be out there that we are not aware of and this part of the Amendment was asked for by the way, by the DPUC. That's already made application and anyone that has made application up until May 7, 1986, would be grandfathered in under this provision. I would move the Amendment Mr. President.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks on the Amendment? All those in favor of the Amendment, signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule B, LCO 4543, introduced by

MAY 7, 1986

152

Senator Zinsser.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Zinsser.

SENATOR ZINSSER:

Thank you Mr. President. I would move the Amendment and waive its reading and ask permission of the chamber to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR ZINSSER:

Thank you Mr. President. I have been informed of a problem that is now taking place in my town. We have in that town, a special fire district that's in the process of laying at this time, a major sewer project. Under their charter, they are only able to charge 6 percent rates. What the Amendment would do would be to allow them to charge rates up and to what the cost of the bonds would be, but no higher. It would bring them in conformity with other municipalities. I would move that Amendment, Mr. President.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks? All those in favor of the Amendment, signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule C, LCO 4324, introduced by
Senator Zinsser.

MAY 7, 1986

THE CHAIR:

Senator Zinsser.

SENATOR ZINSSER:

Mr. President, S.A.C. withdraw that Amendment, please.

THE CHAIR:

Withdrawn.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule D, LCO 3165, introduced by
Senator Markley.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Markley.

SENATOR MARKLEY:

Thank you Mr. President. I would move adoption of this Amendment and ask that the reading be waived and that I might have leave to explain it to the chamber.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR MARKLEY:

This makes a couple of very small changes to the 4D Child Support Enforcement legislation which was passed recently. It came from the Attorney General's Office. It removes the filing fee for the Attorney General in placing someone in the program. It changes the venue to correspond to the districts which are being used in the program. It changes one may to a shall because the funding was removed from the

MAY 7, 1986

funding was removed from the budget and it corrects some statutory references and if there--that's it.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks on the Amendment? All those in favor of the Amendment, signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted. Call the next one.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule E, LCO 4339, introduced by Senator Benson.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Benson.

SENATOR BENSON:

Thank you Mr. President. I move adoption of the Amendment and ask that the reading be waived and beg leave of the chamber to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection you may proceed.

SENATOR BENSON:

Thank you Mr. President. This is a technical revision that corrects a misrepresentation of the proper subtitle section of the resource conservation recovery act of now Public Act 86-28. I would move adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Benson.

MAY 7, 1986

155

SENATOR BENSON:

I move adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Wish to remark? Oh, you've already--thank you. All those in favor of the Amendment signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule F, LCO 3994, introduced by Senator Johnston of the 9th.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Richard Johnston.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you Mr. President. I would move adoption of the Amendment, permission to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you. Presently in the Chief State's Attorney's Office, there are four inspectors. However, in the statutes it's reflected as three by law and this would change that technically to comply with their present situation. I move adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks? All those in favor of the Amendment signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

MAY7, 1986

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule G, LCO 4236, introduced by
Senator Johnston of the 9th.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Richard Johnston.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you Mr. President. I move adoption of the Amendment
add permission to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you. This would subject the sale of cigarettes to
civil penalties under the Unfair Trade Practices Act and
would revise 12-329. Move adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks? All those in favor of the Amendment
signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule H, LCO 4068, introduced by
Senator Johnston.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Johnston.

SENATOR RICHARD JOHNSTON:

Mr. President, I'd like to yield to Senator Harper on this
one.

MAY 7, 1986

157

THE CHAIR:

Senator Harper.

SENATOR HARPER:

Thank you Mr. President. I move acceptance of the Amendment and I'd ask that the reading be waived and may I be permitted to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR HARPER:

In the course of--this Amendment concerns a charter of the People's Savings Bank in New Britain. In the course of doing a corporate check of the bank, it's been discovered that a defect in the charter that calls its legal existence into question. When the bank was incorporated in 1907, the general statutes then provided that the charter passed initially as a special act of the legislature in 1907, had to be accepted by the bank and a certified copy of the acceptance of that charter had to be filed with the Office of the Secretary of State within two years of its passage. Apparently that never was done or at least the records of the bank and of the Secretary of State do not indicate that it was ever done.

This Amendment, LCO 4068 to the revisor's Bill, allows the bank to file that acceptance by August 1st, 1986 and if it does so, its charter and legal existence will be validated.

MAY 7, 1986

I move adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks? All those in favor of the Amendment signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule I, LCO 4435 introduced by Senator Johnston.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Richard Johnston.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you Mr. President. Before I proceed with the adoption of this Amendment, on the adoption of Amendment G, I believe I said Unfair Trade Practices Act and I'd like the record to reflect that it's Unfair Sales Practice Act.

THE CHAIR:

The record will so note. We're now on Amendment I.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

I would move adoption of the Amendment, permission to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

This makes a technical correction in the state fire marshall statute by supplying the phraseology any such person.
I move adoption.

MAY 7, 1986

THE CHAIR:

The Senate will stand at ease. The question is on the adoption of Amendment I. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule J, LCO 4065, introduced by Senator Richard Johnston of the 9th.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Richard Johnston.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you Mr. President. I move adoption of the Amendment and permission to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Thank you. This is a transportation and motor vehicle receipt amendment in which Section g defines the various statutes dealing with motor vehicle related fines or penalties. The change made by this amendment is referencing that definition in Section f. Section d, forgive me, and highly technical. I move its adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks? All those in favor of the Amendment, signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

MAY 7, 1986

160

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule K, LCO 4160, introduced by
Senator Benson.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Benson.

SENATOR BENSON:

Thank you Mr. President. I move adoption of the Amendment and ask that the reading be waived and beg leave of the chamber to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

SENATOR BENSON:

Thank you Mr. President. This is a technical revision to House Bill 5951 which we just passed in this chamber. It has simply renumbered that Bill. I would move adoption.

THE CHAIR:

All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule K, LCO 4709, introduced by
Senator Connair.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Connair.

SENATOR CONNAIR:

Mr. President, I move adoption of the Amendment, request

MAY 7, 1986

161

that the reading be waived and ask leave to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, you may proceed.

THE CLERK:

Excuse me, this is Senate Amendment, Schedule L.

THE CHAIR:

This is LCO 4709.

THE CLERK:

Right.

SENATOR CONNAIR:

This is a technical Amendment. There are several corrections that had to be made in this. Under Section 104, the Department of Environmental Protection, there was a list of figures which left out two items, household hazardous waste disposal for \$100,000. Fish Education and Urban Angling Program for \$7300. However, they were deficiency too and the totals were not changed as a result of that.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks?

SENATOR CONNAIR:

Yes. In Section 105, Section 18, the amount 1.4--1 million 4 is changed to 2 million two hundred thirty thousand dollars shall be paid from the Bradley Enterprise Fund to the Department of Public Safety. The money was taken from

MAY 7, 1986

162

the state police in the budget amendment to reflect this increase and in Section 106, subsection a of Section 13b-251 as amended by House Bill 5987, it passed the House and the Senate with an error in the project number. The correct project number was 50-6H05 instead of 50-6H13 and in Section 107, Senate Bill 93, the income years of corporations commencing on or after January 1st, 1986 was added. The Bill needed clarification regarding the income years. Those are the corrections. I urge its adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks? All those in favor of the Amendment, signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

Senate Amendment, Schedule M, LCO 4804, introduced by Senator DiBella.

THE CHAIR:

Senator DiBella.

SENATOR DI BELLA:

Thank you Mr. President. I move adoption, waive reading and ask permission to summarize.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection you may proceed.

SENATOR DI BELLA:

Thank you Mr. President. This is a Bill that's back before

MAY 7, 1986

163

us again because of a technical mistake and it deals with the Metropolitan District Commission and the Connecticut Water Company and the ability of the Metropolitan District Commission to build for the Connecticut Water Company a water treatment plant. Because of an oversight by the drafters of the legislation, they left out the ability to allow the MDC to enter into the contract. They allowed them to appropriate the money, to waive the referendum, but not to enter into the contract. And lines 35 through 39 enable the MDC to do so. I would move adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Further remarks? All those in favor of the Amendment signify by saying aye. Opposed? The Amendment is adopted.

THE CLERK:

No further Amendments.

THE CHAIR:

We're now on the Bill, as amended by A, B, D, E, F, G, H, I, J, K, L, M. We withdrew Amendment C. Senator Richard Johnston.

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Yes. Thank you Mr. President. A short comment on the House Amendments. House Amendment A, and I think that's necessary, don't you Mr. President?

THE CHAIR:

Unless there's inquiry--

MAY 7, 1986

SENATOR JOHNSTON:

Okay. Perhaps I'll move the Bill as amended by the Senate Amendments recited by Mr. President and in concurrence with the House Amendments A, B, C, D, E, G and H.

THE CHAIR:

Any further remarks? Clerk please make an announcement for an immediate Roll Call.

THE CLERK:

An immediate Roll Call has been ordered in the Senate.

Will all Senators please return to the chamber. An immediate Roll Call has been ordered in the Senate. Will all Senators please return to the chamber.

THE CHAIR:

Question before the chamber is a motion to adopt Calendar 670, Substitute for House Bill 6160, File 562, as amended by the House Amendments and by the Senate Amendments A, B, D, E, F, G, H, I, J, K, L, M. The machine is open. Please record your vote. Has everyone voted? Senator O'Leary. Senator O'Leary. The machine is closed. Clerk please tally the vote.

The result of the vote:

35 YEA

0 NAY

The Bill is adopted. Somebody move suspension of the rules? Senator Larson.

H-441

CONNECTICUT
GEN. ASSEMBLY
HOUSE

PROCEEDINGS
1986

VOL. 29

PART 17

6080-6506

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

CLERK:

Page 3, Calendar No. 510, Substitute for House Bill No. 6160, File No. 562, AN ACT CONCERNING THE REVISOR'S TECHNICAL CORRECTIONS TO THE GENERAL STATUTES AND TO CERTAIN PUBLIC OR SPECIAL ACTS. Favorable Report of the Committee of Judiciary.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I move acceptance of the Joint Committee's Favorable Report and passage of the bill.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The motion is for acceptance and passage. Will you remark, sir?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, each year the General Assembly passes what we have termed the revisor's bill. It repeals and invokes certain provisions of the general statutes or makes substitution in lieu thereof. It is just that. It is the revisor's bill. It revises things that are very technical.

kle

10

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has LCO No. 3514 on his desk. Would he please call and read.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 3514, which will be designated House Amendment Schedule "A". Call and read, please.

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "A", LCO No. 3514, offered by Rep. Kusnitz.

After line 4046, insert section 104 as follows and renumber the remaining sections accordingly:

"Sec. 104. Public act 86-20 shall take effect from its passage."

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

What is the gentleman's pleasure?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I move adoption of the amendment.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg has moved adoption. Will you remark further, sir?

kle

11

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, I believe it is self-explanatory and I would ask for adoption.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Frankel.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

I have read the amendment and I am wondering if the gentleman would tell us what public act 86-20 is, which is now going to take effect from its passage. Through you, sir.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, sir. If I may yield to Rep. Kusnitz. She has that right at hand.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Kusnitz, will you accept the yield to respond to the gentleman's question?

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

Yes, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Please proceed.

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

The public act is an act concerning medical school faculty. The line was inadvertently left out when they drafted the bill.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Frankel.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. Correct me if I am wrong, was this the bill that involved an individual at Yale? Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Kusnitz, do you care to respond?

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

Yes, Mr. Speaker. It does not involve an individual at Yale. It involves medical school faculty of both UCONN and Yale. It can apply to any medical school faculty member.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I have no objection and I support the amendment.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on House "A"?

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

kle

13 6092

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Could I just hear another sentence on what it actually does?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Certainly, sir. I believe the amendment is self-explanatory. But Rep. Kusnitz, would you care to respond?

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

If it affects passage--I want to know what the impact--why it is necessary to have 86-20 take effect from passage as opposed to the way it now stands.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Kusnitz, would you care to respond?

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The original intention was to include this line.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Pardon me?

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

The original intention was to include--

kle

14

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Kusnitz, I believe the gentleman's inquiry was why is the effective date change necessary.

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

Excuse me, Mr. Speaker, for misinterpreting the query. The passage is necessary at this time because medical school faculty years start July 1st on every year. And new contracts are generally written July 1st. That is when the changeover of resident interns or the scholastic appointments in any medical school would start.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Thus, not having 86-20 before me, let me presume it has an October effective date and the goal of this is before the July 1st contracts are signed, be able to sign them in accordance with 86-20 rather than have it not come into impact until October. Is that true? Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Kusnitz, would you care to respond?

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. If I am interpreting correctly, I would say yes. It is so that people could be on board if there is going to be a change in the contract or in hiring of somebody or bringing them into the state so that they could start the preparations for the year that would begin actual classes in September, but that the actual scholastic contract year, and when they pick all the new people would be ready by July 1st.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg, you have the floor, sir.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I do not have 86-20 before me. What is the effective date of 86-20 at this time?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Kusnitz, would you care to respond? Excuse me, just a moment. House please come to order. Rep. Kusnitz, would you care to respond to the gentleman's inquiry?

REP. KUSNITZ: (112th)

Yes, Mr. Speaker. 86-20, I don't have the exact copy with me, but the file copy neglected to put any date in it. So that would be October 1st.

kle

16

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Fine. Thank you very much.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on House "A"? If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption, please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. House "A" is adopted.

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

I have just been notified there may be some more amendments on this bill and I would ask that it be passed temporarily at this time.

kle

17

House of Representatives

Friday, May 2, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN: The gentleman has made a motion to pass temporarily Calendar No. 510, House Bill No. 6160. Is there objection? Hearing none, the item is passed temporarily.

CLERK: Page 2, Calendar No. 376, House Bill No. 5239, File No. 394, AN ACT CONCERNING THE EDUCATIONAL EXCELLENCE TRUST FUND. Favorable Report of the Committee on Appropriations.

REP. NEUMANN: (62nd) Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Otto Neumann:

REP. NEUMANN: (62nd)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I would move acceptance of the Joint Committee's Favorable Report and passage of the bill.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The motion is for acceptance and passage. Will you remark, sir.

REP. NEUMANN: (62nd)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. This is a bill which was sent to us by the Governor. As part of the package, it

H-442

CONNECTICUT
GEN. ASSEMBLY
HOUSE

PROCEEDINGS
1986

VOL. 29

PART 18

6507-6924

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Jaekle.

REP. JAEKLE: (122nd)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. In order to allow the Energy Committee to meet at this time I'd like to move that the House recess for ten minutes, and ten minutes only. And reconvene at the Call of the Chair.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The motion is to recess for ten minutes. Hearing no objection, the House stands at recess.

The House recessed at 8:47 o'clock, P.M.

The House reconvened at 8:57 o'clock, P.M.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please return to the Call of the Calendar.

CLERK:

Page 4, Calendar No. 510, Substitute for House Bill No. 6160, File No. 562, AN ACT CONCERNING THE REVISOR'S TECHNICAL CORRECTIONS TO THE GENERAL STATUTES AND TO CERTAIN PUBLIC OR SPECIAL ACTS. Favorable Report of the Committee on Judiciary.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. William Wollenberg.

kdc

423

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, I move acceptance of the Joint Committee's Favorable Report and passage of the bill.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The motion is for acceptance and passage. Will you remark?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, we passed this bill, pass-retained it the other day and it is now the bill with House "A" was passed by this body. The Clerk has LCO No. 2362 on his desk. Would he please call and read? And I be allowed to summarize?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 2362, which will be designated House Amendment Schedule "B".

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "B", LCO No. 2362, offered by Rep. Tulisano.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Yes, Mr. Speaker, I move adoption. I will summarize.

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Do you care to summarize?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, earlier today, I will summarize, sir. Earlier today, we passed a bill concerning recovering damages for a minor two years since the date such person attains majority and so on. There seemed to be a double negative and on line 28 that's corrected. It's a technical amendment and this should go in the revisor's bill. I move its adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on House "B"? If not, I'll try your minds. All in favor of adoption of House "B", indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay. The ayes have it. House "B" is adopted.

House Amendment Schedule "B".

After line 4046, insert the following and renumber the remaining sections accordingly:

"Sec. 104. Section 6 of house bill 6137 of the current session, as amended by house amendment schedule "I" and "J" is repealed and the following is substituted in lieu thereof:

kdc

425

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

Notwithstanding the provisions of section 52-577 of the general statutes, no action to recover damages for personal injury to a minor, including emotional distress, caused by sexual abuse, sexual exploitation or sexual assault may be brought by such person (no) later than two years from the date such person attains the age of majority, except that no such action may be brought more than seven years from the date of the act complained of."

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The Clerk has LCO No. 3059 on his desk. Would he please call and I be allowed to summarize?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Would the gentleman please repeat the LCO?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

LCO No. 3059. 3059.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 3059, which will be designated House Amendment Schedule "C".

kdc

426

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "C", LCO No. 3059, offered
by Rep. Shays.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize.
Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep.
Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this bill has
a technical three lines, line 31 through 34, there's some
technical language that inadvertently was put into this
and should come out, and has been brought to our attention
by the Judiciary Department and I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved for adoption of House "C".
Will you remark further on House "C"? If not, I will try
your minds. All in favor of adoption of House "C", please
indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay. The ayes have it. House "C" is
adopted.

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

House Amendment Schedule "C".

After line 4046, add section 104 as follows and renumber the remaining sections accordingly:

"Sec. 104. Subsection (a) of section 6 of substitute house bill 6154 of the current session is repealed and the following is substituted in lieu thereof:

(a) Any person may file a written complaint alleging attorney misconduct. A grievance panel may, on its own motion, initiate and file a written complaint alleging attorney misconduct. (, provided a grievance panel shall not be deemed a "complainant" for the purposes of this section and sections 7 to 9, inclusive, of this act.) A complaint against an attorney shall be filed with the state-wide bar counsel. Within five days of the receipt of a complaint the state-wide bar counsel shall:

- (1) Forward the complaint to the appropriate grievance panel as determined under rules of court; and
- (2) Notify the complainant and the respondent, by certified mail, return receipt requested, of the panel to which the complaint was forwarded. The notification to the respondent shall be accompanied by a copy of the complaint."

In line 4051, after "passage" and before the period insert the following: ", except that section 104 shall take effect July 1, 1986."

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The Clerk has LCO No. 3082 on his desk. Would he please call and I be allowed to summarize?

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 3082, which will be designated House Amendment Schedule "D".

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "D", LCO No. 3082, offered by Rep. Frankel.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, on line 34, the amendment changes shall to may. That is for filing security interests in land records in regard to a mobile home. It's permissive rather than mandatory, sir, and I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved for adoption of House "D". Will you remark further on House "D"? If not, all those in favor, please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay. The ayes have it. House "D" is adopted.

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

House Amendment Schedule "D".

After line 4046, insert the following and renumber the remaining sections accordingly:

"Sec. 104. Subsection (b) of section 3 of substitute house bill 6149 of the current session, as amended, is repealed and the following is substituted in lieu thereof:

(b) Any person owning a mobile manufactured home on or after October 1, 1986, shall file with the town clerk of the municipality in which the mobile manufactured home is located a certificate of title, bill of sale or other document evidencing the person's ownership of the mobile manufactured home. On or after October 1, 1986, any person holding a security interest in any such mobile manufactured home (shall) MAY file the security interest for recording in the land records of the municipality in which the mobile manufactured home is located."

In line 4051, after "passage" and before the period insert ", except that section 104 shall take effect July 1, 1986."

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further?

REP. SAVAGE: (50th)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. John Savage.

REP. SAVAGE: (50th)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The Clerk has amendment, LCO No. 4320. Would the Clerk call and the amendment and I be allowed to summarize?

kdc

430

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4320, designated House Amendment Schedule "E".

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "E", LCO No. 4320, offered
by Rep. Savage.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Savage.

REP. SAVAGE: (50th)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. This is a technical correction for the Department of Transportation, and it simply allows them to spend money for the administration roof replacement planning. The new wording is and construction of maintenance services. And further down it runs the language for the Bureau of Waterways to allow the department to spend funds for equipment for their ferry slip. They, these were inadvertently left out of the bond act. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of House "E". Will you remark further on House "E"? If not, I will try your minds. All in favor of adoption of House "E", please

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay. The ayes have it. House "E" is adopted.

House Amendment Schedule "E".

After line 4046, insert sections 104 and 105 as follows and renumber the remaining sections accordingly:
"Sec. 104. Subsection (a) of section 2 of substitute senate bill 127 of the current session is amended to read as follows:

(1) For the Bureau of Administration: Roof replacements, planning for AND CONSTRUCTION OF new maintenance AND SERVICE facilities including land acquisition, additions to existing facilities, and repairs and improvements to parkway toll and administration facilities, not exceeding seven million four hundred thousand dollars.

Sec. 105. Subsection (e) of section 2 of substitute senate bill 127 of the current session is amended to read as follows:

(e) For the Bureau of Waterways: Improvements and renovations to ferry slips AND EQUIPMENT at various locations, not exceeding one million six hundred thousand dollars."

In line 4051, after the word "passage" insert the words "except sections 104 and 105 shall take effect July 1, 1986."

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further?

kdc

432

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Clerk has LCO No. 3490 on his desk. Will he please call and I be allowed to summarize?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

I notice the thickness of these amendments is growing. Representative has asked to call LCO No. 3490, which will be designated House Amendment "F".

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "F", LCO No. 3490, offered by Rep. Wollenberg.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this is a bill that with descriptions, identifications and so on in regard to fines and so on, and it does inadvertently on line 53 adds as defined in subsection g, to sweep that into the statute, and I move adoption.

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of House "E".

Will you remark further on House "E"?

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Frankel.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Just for clarification on line 88 it appears that we're bracketing out 14-251 and 252. I'm wondering if the gentleman could explain the need for the technical revision in that particular area?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, do you care to respond?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

I would suggest if you want to PT it or something I'll look up the file, if you want to move on. That's what it would require.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

I'd just as soon stand at ease for a moment, sir.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

House come to order. Rep. Wollenberg.

kdc

434

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Yes, it appears that these are parking fines and from the list of fines and infractions that are affected with the Transportation Fund, they probably go to municipalities and not into the State Fund, I would say and that's the best I can do with short notice.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Frankel, you have the floor, sir.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Yes, Mr. Speaker, that sounds like a reasonable explanation. Just one final question for comfort. On lines 110 through 111, it suggests that monies received in accordance with this and obviously the monies, these funds will no longer be going into that fund. Through you, Mr. Speaker, to your knowledge, has it been already the practice that these monies have not been deposited in the fund, has not been received, and therefore making it on or after July 1, 1985, this simply to conform with practice?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, I believe that's correct, sir.

kdc

435

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, sir.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on House Amendment Schedule "E"?

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Smoko.

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

Mr. Speaker, first of all, is there a fiscal note on this amendment? Through you, Mr. Speaker, to Rep. Wollenberg.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, I believe the inquiry is is there a fiscal note on this amendment. Do you care to respond?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, sir. I believe it's minimal as far as those particular parking fines would be concerned. It would be in addition to municipalities but it still, it's municipalities, I believe what it is is a mistake. They should not have been put in there in the first place.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Smoko.

kdc

436

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I would like to accept the gentleman's explanation on where those funds have been going, but 14-251 would appear that these, at least some of these fines would go into the State Transportation Fund, because they deal with the State Commissioner of Transportation posting signs on state roads and the like.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, if I may, again, perhaps we should PT this rather than take the time to do it and then we can get back to this at a later time.

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

To be on the safe side, sir, I would appreciate that.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

On the safe side. We've got about ten more amendments to do this, so as long as we have plenty of time, I don't see why we just shouldn't continue along this vein.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

House "E" is before us at this time.

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

Mr. Speaker.

kdc

437

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Smoko.

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

If I can make a suggestion, if there are a number of other amendments to deal with on this bill, why don't we withdraw this amendment, continue with the bill and ask for a fiscal note?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

In fact, why don't we withdraw this amendment?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested that House Amendment Schedule "E" be withdrawn. Is there objection? Hearing none, House "E" is withdrawn.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Correction. The amendment to be withdrawn is F and not E. I'm sorry I led you astray there, sir.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

You may very well be right, Mr. Speaker, I wasn't keeping track.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman amends his withdrawal. Signify that he agrees it should be "F".

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

So amended.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Thank you, sir.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has LCO No. 4037 on his desk.
Would he please call and read?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call and read LCO No. 4037, which will
be designated House Amendment Schedule "G".

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "G", LCO No. 4037, offered
by Rep. Daly. After line 4046, insert the following and
renumber the remaining sections accordingly. Quote,
section 104, public act 86-6 shall take effect July 1, comma,
1986, period, unquote.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, what is your pleasure?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, the original bill 86-6 allowed for

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

nonprofit organizations to hold actual drawings and raffles in municipalities other than the one in which they were incorporated. I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption on House "G". Will you remark further? Will you remark further on House "G"? If not, I will try your minds. All those in favor of adoption of House "G", please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay. The ayes have it. House "G" is adopted.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

The Clerk has LCO No. 4118. I would ask that he please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4118, which is designated House Amendment Schedule "H".

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "H", LCO No. 4118, offered
by Rep. Wollenberg.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize.
Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep.
Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this was
suggested by LCO to satisfy a problem that might arise in
the event of an irreconcilable conflict between an act and
any of the amendments of the Revisor's Bill and so on,
as far as grammar, spelling and so on that would not be
deemed to have repealed the irreconcilable provision
in an earlier act and its conflicting provision in the
legislator's commission Revisor's Bill not be effective.
I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman moves adoption of House "H". Will
you remark further on House "H"? If not, I'll try your
minds. All in favor of adoption of House "H", please
indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

kdc

441

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay. The ayes have it. House "H" is adopted.

House Amendment Schedule "H".

After line 4046, insert the following and renumber the remaining section accordingly:

"Sec. 104. Section 2-30b of the general statutes is repealed and the following is substituted in lieu thereof:

(a) When two or more acts passed at the same session of the general assembly amend the same section of the general statutes, or the same section of a public or special act, and reference to the earlier adopted act is not made in the act passed later, each amendment shall be effective except in the case of irreconcilable conflict, in which case the act which was passed last in the second house of the general assembly shall be deemed to have repealed the irreconcilable provision contained in the earlier act, EXCEPT AS PROVIDED IN SUBSECTION (b) OF THIS SECTION.

(b) IN THE CASE OF AN IRRECONCILABLE CONFLICT BETWEEN AN ACT ADOPTED EARLIER IN THE SAME SESSION AND AN AMENDMENT IN THE LEGISLATIVE COMMISSIONERS' REVISOR'S BILL TO A SECTION OF THE GENERAL STATUTES OR TO A SECTION OF ANY PUBLIC OR SPECIAL ACT MADE SOLELY FOR THE PURPOSES OF CORRECTING A CLERICAL DIRECT OR IMPERFECTION SUCH AS, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, A GRAMMATICAL, SPELLING OR COMPUTER OR DATA PROCESSING ERROR OR MISTAKE AS TO FORM, AND WHICH AMENDMENT DOES NOT ALTER THE SUBSTANCE OF THE SECTION, SUCH AMENDMENT SHALL NOT BE DEEMED TO HAVE REPEALED THE IRRECONCILABLE PROVISION IN THE EARLIER ACT, AND THE CONFLICTING PROVISION IN THE LEGISLATIVE COMMISSIONERS' REVISOR'S BILL SHALL NOT BE EFFECTIVE."

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

At this time, while we're awaiting the fiscal note
can we have this bill PTed?

Sir, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, I move passage of the bill. As amended.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Thank you, sir, will you remark further? Will you
remark further?

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Frankel.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

I apologize for you, sir. There's an LCO that I
had and I'm wondering if it had been called and if so, I
apologize. 2362. Inquiry to the Chair.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

House "B". That was House "B", sir.

kdc

443

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Thank you, sir. An inquiry to the Chair also, Mr. Speaker. The other day we acted on House Bill No. 6149, File No. 749, Calendar No. 616, AN ACT PROVIDING FOR NEW PROCEDURES RELATED TO ASSESSMENT AND TAXATION OF MOBILE MANUFACTURED HOMES. At that time, we adopted LCO No. 3750 in order to clarify an inconsistency because in line 150 it said may and on line 197 it said shall, and LCO No. 3750 intended to correct that and put shall in both places. And I had an amendment filed but I didn't call it. LCO No. 3082, which I believe Rep. Wollenberg has called. And it was adopted, and it was not intended to be my intention to call it since we rectified the error of our making that statute consistent to say shall in both places, and now we have the adoption of LCO No. 3082. We've got a shall back to a may again. Obviously we've reversed the action before, and I'm just wondering if there's an expeditious way we can somehow exorcise the action we took on 3082, because it was not my intention to have it called, sir.

Maybe Rep. Wollenberg, through you, sir, could respond to my problem.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

kdc

444

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

I'd suggest we send the bill upstairs and ask that it be taken off up there, through you.

REP. FRANKEL: (121st)

Fine, thank you, sir.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on the bill?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

I think I moved the bill, I guess.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

You currently have, sir.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Yes, let's move passage of the bill.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further? If not, staff and guests please come to the well of the House. Immediate roll call is ordered. Clerk please announce a roll call is in progress.

kdc

445

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

CLERK:

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll.

All members please return to the Chamber immediately. The House of Representatives is now voting by roll. All members please return to the Chamber immediately.

SPEAKER VAN NORSTRAND:

Have all the members voted? Have all the members voted, and are your votes properly recorded? If so, the machine will be locked. Clerk please take a tally.

REP. PALERMINO: (5th)

Mr. Speaker.

SPEAKER VAN NORSTRAND:

Rep. Tony Palermino.

REP. PALERMINO: (5th)

Thank you. In the affirmative, please.

SPEAKER VAN NORSTRAND:

Clerk please announce the tally.

CLERK:

House Bill No. 6160, as amended by House "A", "B", "C", "D", "E", "G" and "H".

Total number voting	127
Necessary for passage	64
Those voting yea	127
Those voting nay	0
Those absent and not voting	24

House of Representatives

Saturday, May 3, 1986

SPEAKER VAN NORSTRAND:

The bill as amended is passed.

CLERK:

Page 26, Calendar No. 539, Substitute for House Bill No. 5093, File No. 621, AN ACT ESTABLISHING A CONNECTICUT APPEALS COURT FOR PROPERTY VALUATION TO HEAR APPEALS FROM DECISIONS OF LOCAL BOARDS OF TAX REVIEW. Favorable Report of the Committee on Government Administration and Elections.

REP. KRAWIECKI: (78th)

Mr. Speaker.

SPEAKER VAN NORSTRAND:

Rep. Krawiecki.

REP. KRAWIECKI: (78th)

Mr. Speaker, may that item be passed temporarily, please?

SPEAKER VAN NORSTRAND:

The motion is to pass Calendar No. 539 temporarily. Is there objection? Seeing none, the item is passed temporarily.

CLERK:

Page 4, Calendar No. 527, House Bill No. 5127, File No. 596, AN ACT CONCERNING RETIREMENT CONTRIBUTIONS OF JUDGES. Favorable Report of the Committee on Appropriations.

H-447

CONNECTICUT
GEN. ASSEMBLY
HOUSE

PROCEEDINGS
1986

VOL. 29

PART 23

8374-8754

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

call upon other administrative departments of the state government and of municipal governments [, state and municipal police departments and prosecuting officers and state's attorneys] for such information and assistance as he deems necessary to the performance of his duties.

(b) THE SPECIAL POLICEMEN IN THE DIVISION OF SPECIAL REVENUE AND THE LEGALIZED GAMBLING INVESTIGATIVE UNIT IN THE DIVISION OF STATE POLICE WITHIN THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY SHALL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR THE CRIMINAL ENFORCEMENT OF THE PROVISIONS OF THIS CHAPTER AND CHAPTER 226b. THEY SHALL HAVE THE POWERS AND DUTIES SPECIFIED IN SECTION 23 OF THIS ACT.

Sec. 25. This act shall take effect from its passage, except that sections 2, 23 and 24 shall take effect October 1, 1986, section 7 shall take effect April 1, 1987, and sections 4 to 6, inclusive, and sections 8 to 22, inclusive, shall take effect October 1, 1987."

CLERK:

House Bill No. 6160, Calendar No. 510, AN ACT CONCERNING THE REVISOR'S TECHNICAL CORRECTIONS TO THE GENERAL STATUTES AND TO CERTAIN PUBLIC OR SPECIAL ACTS, as amended by House Amendment Schedules "A", "B", "C", "D", "E", "G" and "H" and Senate Amendment Schedules "A", "B", "D", "E", "F", "G", "H", "I", "J", "K", "L" and "M".

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Does somebody care to remark on this?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I move acceptance of the Joint Committee's Favorable Report and passage of the bill in concurrence with the Senate.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The motion is acceptance and passage in concurrence with the Senate. Will you remark, sir.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this is a revisor's technical corrections bill was here before. It has been amended by House Amendments "A", "B", "C", "D", "E", "G" and "H". And Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Amendments--House Amendments "A", "B", "C", "D", "E", "G", "H" on her desk. I would ask that those amendments be adopted. To be re-adopted.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

There is no need, sir, to readopt the House Amendments previously passed.

House please come to order. We are trying to conduct some business.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

kle

468

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Senate Amendment, LCO No. 4448. Would the Clerk please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4448, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "A".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "A", LCO No. 4448, offered by Sen. Zinsser and Sen. Larson.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, sir.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, this bill just merely in lines 33½ and 34 reflects the fact that it brackets out this act as indicated Substitute for House Bill No. 5377. I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate "A". Will you remark sir. Will you remark further on Senate "A"?

kle

469

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption of Senate "A", please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "A" is adopted. Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

The Clerk has Senate "B", LCO No. 4543 on her desk. Will she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4543, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "B".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "B", LCO No. 4543, offered by Sen. Zinsser.

kle

470

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize.
Is there objection? Hearing none, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this reflects brackets in 44 and then adds language to 45 to give directors some control of the rate setting and I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate "B". Will you remark further? If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption of Senate "B", please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "B" is adopted.
Will you remark further on the bill as amended.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

kle

471

8658

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Senate "D", LCO No. 3165 on her desk. Would she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 3165, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "D".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "D", LCO No. 3165, offered by Sen. Markley.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this addresses a bill we passed, the magistrates bill. It is for magistrates. It changes ten years to five. And I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate Amendment Schedule "D". Will you remark further?

kle

472

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

If not, all those in favor please indicate by saying
aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate Amendment Schedule
"D" is adopted. Will you remark further on the bill
as amended.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Senate "E", LCO No.
4339 on her desk. Would she please call and I be
allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please LCO No. 4339, previously designated
Senate Amendment Schedule "E".

kle

473

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "E", LCO No. 4339,
offered by Sen. Benson.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker on line 26 bracket out subchapter 3, add subtitle (c) in regards to the commissioner in public act 86-28, one we passed earlier this year. I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate Amendment Schedule "E". Will you remark further?

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Quickly, through you, question, what does it do?

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, would you care to respond?

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Certainly, Mr. Speaker. The commissioner--this changes subsection (c) of section 22A-449 of the general statutes as amended by section 1 of public act 86-28. It is repealed and the following is substituted in lieu thereof: The commissioner may establish such programs and adopt this as the commissioner under 22A-449, it would be the DEP commissioner, chapter 54 and enforce such regulations as it deems necessary. Evidentially this subchapter 3, which is bracketed out, was in error and should be subtitle (c) of the resource conservation recovery act of 1976. 42 USC 6901.

This is a technical amendment to bracket out the subchapter 3 and submit subtitle (c) of the resource conservation, sir. Obviously a technical error.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Mr. Speaker, on the technical claim by the chairman of the committee I accept this as purely technical and have no objection.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

Senate Amendment Schedule "E" is before us. Will you remark further on Senate Amendment Schedule "E"?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

I move adoption, sir.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Adoption has already been moved. I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption, please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate Amendment Schedule "E" is adopted. Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker--

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The Clerk has Senate

kle

476

8663

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

Amendment Schedule "F", LCO No. 3994 on her desk. Will she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 3994, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "F".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "F", LCO No. 3994,
offered by Sen. Johnston.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, on line 25, three is bracketed out and four is placed in there. The chief state's attorney shall appoint four suitable persons to assist and so on. This person is already on board. This moves him over to a job he has already done. It is a reclassification. It is a job he is already doing. I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate "F". Will you remark?

kle

477

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Through you, Mr. Speaker, a question to the gentleman.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Mr. Speaker, you mean they have had four people on board even though three were only authorized? Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, would you care to respond?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, they have had four people doing this work. The inspector work. On a statewide basis. Three have been in categorized as that. This fourth one will now be categorized as that.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg, you have the floor, sir.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. And they don't need anyone to fill the spot that is being left by the fourth person? Through you.

kle

478

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. This individual has been on the job and I am not sure whether it was a temporary or not. But they have been changing some of these temporaries, sir, to these permanent jobs.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. This, then, is not a technical amendment, but does add staff.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. It continues a staff member, and changes his classification, sir.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. Thank you.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on Senate Amendment Schedule "F"?

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

I move adoption, sir.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption of Senate Amendment Schedule "F", please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "F" is adopted.

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Senate "G", LCO No. 4236 on her desk. Would she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4326, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "G".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "G", LCO No. 4326 offered by Sen. Johnston.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, sir.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this repeals section 104 of section 3 of public act 85-325. This is a chapter that talks about unfair trade practices as far as the cigarette sales are concerned. And we have been through this. And I believe Rep. Frankel is familiar with this and I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of House Amendment Schedule "G". Excuse me, Senate Amendment Schedule "G". Will you remark further?

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Through you, Mr. Speaker.

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

To either Rep. Wollenberg or Frankel. Could they please tell us just what this does.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, would you care to respond?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, this is under a section that is headed unfair sales practice. And it then sweeps it into unfair trade practices act. It is an unfair sales practice and not a trade practice and should not be so enumerated within the act.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg? Rep. Blumenthal.

REP. BLUMENTHAL: (145th)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Blumenthal.

REP. BLUMENTHAL: (145th)

Can we have a copy of this amendment, please?

A Point of Order, may we have a copy of this amendment, please.

House of Representatives Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

I believe there is one right there, sir.

REP. BLUMENTHAL: (145th)

This is more than a technical amendment. This is an extremely substantive amendment, Mr. Speaker. Through you, Mr. Speaker, to the chairman of the judiciary committee, what would be the practical effect of repealing this section of the Connecticut Unfair Trade Practices Act, through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, I am reading from section 12-329 of the Connecticut general statutes headed unfair sales practice act not to apply. And in the body of the section the provision of chapter 735A shall not apply to the sale of any cigarettes as subject to the provisions of this part. 735A, I believe, is the unfair trade practices. And this, it says sales practice rather than unfair trade practice.

REP. BLUMENTHAL: (145th)

With all due respect,--

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Blumenthal.

kle

483

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. BLUMENTHAL: (145th)

--through you, Mr. Speaker--

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Excuse me just a minute, sir. I would ask that guests who are in the Chamber will maintain a decorum in such a manner that we can continue. Otherwise, I will have to ask guests to leave the Chamber. And go to the gallery. Members cannot hear the dialogue.

Rep. Blumenthal.

REP. BLUMENTHAL: (145th)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Through you, again, let me pose the same question since I am not sure that I heard or understood the answer that Rep. Wollenberg gave. What would be the practical effect apart from whatever the legal language that is involved, of repealing this section of the Connecticut Unfair Trade Practices Act. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, would you care to respond?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. Right now this sale, the unfair trade practice sale of cigarettes, it is not an unfair trade practice. It is an unfair sales practice. And if we repeal this, then it makes cigarettes

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

not, it is not an unfair trade practice. Or an unfair--

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Blumenthal.

REP. BLUMENTHAL: (145th)

Thank you very much.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on Senate Amendment Schedule "G"? If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption, please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All those opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Senate Amendment Schedule "G" is adopted. Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

kle

485

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Senate "H" on her desk. LCO No. 4068. I ask that she call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4068, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "H".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "H", LCO No. 4068, offered by Sen. Johnston and Sen. Harper.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, this is a validation act for the People's Savings Bank of New Britain, which as incorporated in accordance with number 141 of the special acts of 1907. Their main file of special charters is extended to August 1, 1986 and all acts of said corporation, all corporate acts of its officers and directors would have been invalid if they did not fail to file in charter, within the time limit by law are validated. This was discovered in the title search

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

when the bank was being organized.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Does the gentleman move adoption?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Please move.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate Amendment Schedule "H". Will you remark further? If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "H" is adopted. Will you remark further?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Senate "I" on her desk. Will she please call and I be allowed to summarize, LCO No. 4435. Will she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4435, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "I".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "I", LCO No. 4435,
offered by Sen. Johnston.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, on line 47, the words any such person are added to clarify unless such person is certified and any such person shall be removed, that is added. This has to do, Mr. Speaker, with state fire marshals and so on. I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate Amendment Schedule "I". Will you remark further? If not,

kle

488

8675

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

I would try your minds. All those in favor please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "I" is adopted. Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

The Clerk has LCO No. 4065 on her desk. Senate "J". Would she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4065, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "J".

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "J", LCO No. 4065,
offered Sen. Johnston.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, on line 54 as defined in subsection (g) is added for clarification, it was obviously left out in the drafting and I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate Amendment Schedule "J". Will you remark further? If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor, please indicate by saying--Rep. Smoko.

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

Mr. Speaker, I know we are on an incredible roll here, but this is an amendment that we had pulled the other night for lack of a fiscal note. It does some violence to the special transportation fund. I was wondering what the loss of revenue was. We passed it at that time for a fiscal note. Anybody have any idea in this Chamber?

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Through you, Mr. Speaker. It is parking violations and I do admit it probably is minimal however. I think it was parking and it had to do with the state because it was on the state highways, as you identified the other night, Rep. Smoko.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Smoko, you have the floor, sir.

REP. SMOKO: (91st)

Perhaps not. We had a couple of days to get it. It is twenty of twelve on adjournment night. I guess I will have to take that as a matter of faith, Mr. Speaker. Let's go.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on Senate Amendment Schedule "J"?

REP. TULISANO: (29th)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Tulisano.

REP. TULISANO: (29th)

For the record, I think it should be noted that in the number of these cases as this one that they will be reviewed in more detail. I am sure we will be back

kle

491

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

fairly soon. So that at this time it should go forward. We will do it. I move adoption at this point in time.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on Senate Amendment Schedule "J"? If not, all those in favor please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate Amendment Schedule "J" is adopted. Will you remark further?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

The Clerk has Senate "K", LCO No. 4160 on her desk. Would she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4160, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "K".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "K", LCO No. 4160, offered by Sen. Benson.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, there is a new section added and renumbering in regard to some identifications. I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption of Senate Amendment Schedule "K". Will you remark?

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Brief question. Could the gentleman please explain in a sentence, what this one does?

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg, would you care to respond?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, there are two and a half paragraphs. It is going to be hard to do it in one sentence.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Mr. Speaker, if you will permit me. I know it is much easier to make one sentence into two and a half paragraphs than the other way.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

On line 27 after general statute it adds and which, which appears to be a technical amendment.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Technical amendment I accept. No problem.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark further on Senate Amendment Schedule "K"? If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor, please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

kle

494

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "K" is adopted.

Will you remark further?

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

We are running off the paper. Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

The Clerk has Senate "L", LCO No. 4709 on her desk. Would she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4709, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "L".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "L", LCO No. 4709,
offered by Sen. Connair.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

kle

495

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, on line 39 668 is changed to 7410. On line 42, bracketed out and there was on other, Mr. Speaker. A change on 93 changing, bracketing out 56H13 and changing it to 56H05. A technical amendment and I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption. Will you remark further?

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Stolberg.

REP. STOLBERG: (93rd)

No problem.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Thank you, Rep. Stolberg.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Hearing no problem, I will try your minds on Senate Amendment Schedule "L". All those in favor please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

kle

496

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "L" is adopted. Will you remark further.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has Senate "M", LCO No. 4804 on her desk. Would she please call and I be allowed to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Clerk please call LCO No. 4804, previously designated Senate Amendment Schedule "M".

CLERK:

Senate Amendment Schedule "M", LCO No. 4804, offered by Sen. DiBella and Sen. Johnston.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has requested permission to summarize. Is there objection? Hearing none, please proceed, Rep. Wollenberg.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, this has to do with the MDC. And it does make an additional change in line 35 through

kle

497

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

line 39. It just cleans up the bill we previously passed, sir. I move adoption.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The gentleman has moved adoption on Senate Amendment Schedule "M". Will you remark? If not, I would try your minds. All those in favor of adoption, please indicate by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

All opposed, nay.

REPRESENTATIVES:

No.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The ayes have it. Senate "M" is adopted. Will you remark further.

REP. WOLLENBERG: (21st)

Mr. Speaker, I move the bill as amended.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Will you remark on the bill as amended by House "A", "B", "C", "D", "E", "G", "H" and Senate "A", "B", "D", "E", "F", "G", "H", "I", "J", "K", "L" and "M". If not, staff and guests please come to the well of the House. An immediate roll call is ordered.

kle

498

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

Clerk please announce that a roll call is in progress.

CLERK:

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll call. Will all members please return to the Chamber. The House of Representatives is now voting by roll call. Will all members please return to the Chamber immediately.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Have all the members voted? If so, the machine will be locked. Clerk will take a tally. The Chair votes, from the 113th, in the affirmative. Rep. Gagne. Rep. Gagne, from the 51st in the affirmative.

REP. DILLON: (92nd)

In the affirmative.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Dillon from the 92nd in the affirmative.

REP. OSLER: (150th)

In the affirmative, please.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Osler from the 150th in the affirmative.

Clerk please announce the tally.

House of Representatives

Wednesday, May 7, 1986

CLERK:

House Bill No. 6160.

Total number voting 145

Necessary for passage 73

Those voting yea 141

Those voting nay 4

Those absent and not voting 6

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

The bill as amended is passed in concurrencewith the Senate.

CLERK:

Calendar No. 100, Substitute for House Bill No.5914, Report of the Committee on Conference, AN ACT

CONCERNING THE FINE IMPOSED BY THE COMMISSIONER OF

MOTOR VEHICLES FOR CERTAIN OVERWEIGHT VIOLATIONS,

as amended by House Amendment Schedule "A".

REP. KRAWIECKI: (78th)

Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER BELDEN:

Rep. Krawiecki.

REP. KRAWIECKI: (78th)

Mr. Speaker, I rise for the purpose of introducing the Report of the Committee on Conference, copy of the Committee's Report is on file with the Clerk of